UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

December 15, 2015
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
December 15, 2015 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road. Chairman Bixler called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.
Present: Michael Bixler, Heidi Clevenger, Todd Chestnut, Adam Cohick, Ruth Ann Myers, Sec.-Treas., Robert Shively Jr. (EMC), Sean Shultz, Esquire, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Assistant Secretary. 
Approval of November 17, 2015 meeting minutes:

Todd motioned to approve the minutes. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
Acceptance of November 17, 2015 treasurer’s report:

Todd motioned to accept the Treasurer’s report. Heidi seconded; motion passed with all in favor.
Visitors:
Correspondence:
Need Commonwealth Codes for Re-Organizational Meeting
Old Business: 
Norman and Ruth Ann Myers, and Adam and Stephanie Cohick will be representing the township at the Friendship Hose dinner on January 15, 2016.

Harvey Leid update – Harvey was found guilty by Magisterial District Judge Vivian Cohick. He is required to obtain permits within sixty (60) days of his hearing date.  

Mike made motion for final approval of 2016 Budget.  It was seconded by Todd and budget was approved as advertised.
District 5 – Septic Systems that need pumped.  Second Notice Letters have been sent and in January 2016 Sean Shultz, Esquire will send Final Notice Letters to remaining property owners who have not pumped.
HEMPT Bros. met with Dale and Todd.  We need something formal in writing as to what they are committing to.  This is to include what is to be fixed, a time frame of work, etc…  Todd will be getting in touch with them to discuss these matters.

New Business: 
No new business at this time.
Solicitor’s Report: 
Sean Shultz, Esquire will not be present at the Re-Organizational meeting in January.
Road Master Report: 
Dale stated that the weather has been good which in turn has been saving the township money.
Permit Report:

There was one sewage permit issued since last meeting.
Emergency Management Coordinator:
Bob reported that North Newton has transferred plates and insurance to Newville Borough.  WEMA (Western Emergency Management Association) provided lighting for Christmas Parade in Newville and Santa’s Stage was complete.  The WEMA truck will be kept at the Newville Water and Sewer Authority.  The Newville Water and Sewer Authority, Newville Police Department and WEMA are making a joint effort to provide a shelter for the vehicles used by each department. Monday, December 21, 2015 will be the EMC’s Meeting at Esh’s Country Kitchen.
Approval of bills for payment:
Todd made the motion to approve the payment of bills, Heidi seconded, all in favor.
Adjournment:
Todd motioned to adjourn. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM
Assistant Secretary,
Stephanie L. Bitner 
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